
Tony Gasser Memorial Scholarship  

Information and Application 

April 2024 

 

DESCRIPTION 

 

Educational scholarships of at least $3,000 are offered each year.  

 

ELIGIBILITY 

 

Must be: 

1. Applicants majoring in or planning to major in any equine-related field of study or continuing 

education.  

2. High school senior or older. (Scholarships are divided between undergrad and graduate students.)  

3. Minnesota resident. 

DOCUMENTS REQUIRED 

1. Three (3) letters of recommendation (no more than 1 page each, please) from individuals who are 

familiar with the applicant's equine experience & ability, leadership ability, and/or scholarship. 

2. Proof of acceptance or enrollment from the school where the scholarship will be used.  If a 

candidate has not yet decided or been accepted at a school, this proof must be submitted prior to 

receiving the funds. 

3. Official High School or College transcript showing GPA for at least one academic year. 

GENERAL SELECTION CRITERIA 

1. Equine background 

2. Leadership 

3. Scholastic achievement 

4. Sense of direction in furthering education   

5. May only receive MHC Scholarship three times. 

6. If you have won a MHC scholarship before, tell us what you’ve accomplished or continued since 

then. 

TIMELINE 

1. Application materials are due by October 1st.  Late applications will not be accepted.  

2. Awarding of the scholarship will take place at the Minnesota Horse Council annual membership 

meeting in January.  

3. Scholarships will be paid in the name of the recipient and the school involved.  

4. The names & fields of study of each scholarship recipient will be published in our Newsletter and 

on our internet web page (www.MnHorseCouncil.org). 



Tony Gasser Memorial Scholarship – Application Form 

Please try to limit your answers to the following to 2 pages total. 

REQUIRED IDENTIFYING INFORMATION: 
1. Date of application.  

2. Name.  

3. Date of birth.  

4. Mailing address, telephone, and email address at school. 

5. Mailing address, telephone, and email address at home. 

6. Name and address of school you are now attending or will be attending.  

7. Present educational status (high-school senior, college freshman, etc.)  

8. Please tell us how you found out about this scholarship.  

9. Official transcript showing GPA. 

10. Are you a member of the Mn Horse Council?  (not required to receive a scholarship but you are 

welcome to join!). 

SELECTION CRITERIA INFORMATION: 

1. Describe your past and present involvement with horses and the horse industry.  

2. State your reasons for deciding to study in your chosen field, and your future educational & 

occupational plans. 

3. Tell how this scholarship will help you continue your service to the horse industry. 

4. Describe your leadership experience (kinds of activities, offices held, special activities, etc.).  

5. State your educational history and Field of major.  (Please explain acronyms!) 

6. Describe how you plan to finance your education.  

7. In no more than 200 words, describe your one most meaningful horse-related experience, and 

why. 

8. Sign the Welfare Code of Practice. 
 

NOTES: 
 Be professional.  Think and plan ahead, especially for official transcripts & recommendation 

letters.  You are responsible for getting all materials to us on time.  Please print only on one side of the 

paper and no staples.  You don’t need fancy paper or covers, binding, etc. 
 

CODE OF CONDUCT COMMITMENT:  The Minnesota Horse Council has signed on to the Welfare 

Code of Practice created by the American Horse Council.  We encourage all equine organizations in the state to 

also support this.  To receive funding of $500 or more from the MHC, any individual or organization is requested to 

also sign on to this code.  Please sign this form found on the next page and submit along with your scholarship 

application. 
 

SEND APPLICATIONS TO 
All scholarship applications and letters of recommendations should be mailed or hand-delivered to: 

  MHC Scholarship Committee  

  c/o Trina Joyce, Chair  

  3035 34th Ave S  

  Minneapolis, MN 55406-2103  

  612/729-7798  trinajoyce@mnhorsecouncil.org  

Please do not send by Priority or Express mail.  If you have questions, call 612-729-7798. 

Would you be interested in volunteering at the Minnesota Horse Expo or the Aisle of Breeds during the  

State Fair? 



 

Welfare Code of Practice - American Horse Council 
Code of Conduct: The Minnesota Horse Council has signed on to the Welfare Code of Practice created by the American Horse 

Council.  We encourage all equine organizations in the state to also support this. Any individual or organization receiving 

funding of $500 or more from the MHC should also sign on to this code.  Please sign below and submit along with your request 

for funding. 

Introduction: American society has grown away from its agrarian roots of only a few generations ago.  The horse, which was once a 

staple of American agriculture and general transportation, is now used primarily for breeding, competition, sport, recreation and 

entertainment, although there are still many horses used for work on farms and ranches, and in urban areas and exhibitions. 

The horse industry is committed to the safety, health, care and welfare of all horses and to always “Put the Horse First.” 

We address equine welfare and responsible care (1) by supporting a uniform Code of Practice regarding the responsible breeding, 

training, competing, care, use, enjoyment, health, transportation, and retirement of horses; and (2) by initiating communication with the 

public, the media, federal and state officials and within the horse community regarding these issues. 

Our Commitment to all Horses and the Horse Industry: We are committed to the principle that the welfare and safety of the 

horse is the guiding principle in the decision-making process for all owners, service providers, organizations, events and activities. 

WE ARE COMMITTED to the dignity, humane care, health, safety and welfare of horses in all our activities and care.  These are our 

highest priorities.  We are the stewards of our horses and must be firm in the standards and practices that guide us.  Our first principle 

is: 

The welfare, safety and stewardship of the horse is the guiding principle in the decision-making process for all segments for the horse 

industry. 

WE ARE COMMITTED to promoting responsible breeding practices and to produce better horses, not just more horses.  

WE ARE COMMITTED to responsible training techniques.  All training should be done with the maturation and ability of the horse 

considered.  Horses should be prepared for competition with proper training and conditioning methods.  Excessive disciplining 

methods, whether in stables, training areas, or during competition, will not be tolerated.  

WE ARE COMMITTED to educating owners, trainers, veterinarians, competitors, exhibitors and recreational riders to ensure that they 

know and respect their horse’s abilities and limits, and their own, so as to not push the horse or themselves beyond their ability level. 

WE ARE COMMITTED to making all competitions fair and ensuring all competitors an equal opportunity to succeed.   Performance-

enhancing drugs, practices or equipment have no place in competitions or exhibitions.  Effective drug testing by accredited laboratories 

is essential to the safety and welfare of our horses and the public support of competitions, with appropriate penalties levied for 

violations.  The welfare of the horse must take precedence over the demands or expectations of owners, breeders, trainers, sellers, 

buyers, organizers, sponsors, officials, or spectators. 

WE ARE COMMITTED to the welfare of the horse as paramount during competition.  The horse industry should invest in the 

infrastructure, environment and facilities to provide a safe environment for all horses in all activities, whether breeding, competing, or 

simply riding.  Any facilities that house horses should be committed to the appropriate care and treatment of all horses while in their 

facility, and should be designed with the environment and the intended use of the horse in mind. 

WE ARE COMMITTED to minimizing injuries to horses during training, competition, use, or work.  Whenever possible injury data 

should be collected, documented and reported to the governing body of the competition or any other injury database for analysis in 

order to ensure a safer environment. 

WE ARE COMMITTED to the continual review, evaluation and improvement of all rules, regulations, policies and practices in all 

equine  activities, based on science (where indicated).  When warranted, they should be refined or changed.  This includes existing 

practices to ensure they are not being perceived as acceptable, particularly if new research has called them into question.  

WE ARE COMMITTED to providing continuing education on all activities involving horses and eliminate inhumane practices as well 

as strengthening sanctions for non-compliance.  

WE ARE COMMITTED to educating all people who own or work with horses to ensure they are knowledgeable in the proper 

husbandry, care, and handling of horses.   Each horse should be observed frequently to ensure that they are healthy.  In consultation 

with a veterinarian, all such individuals should develop a sound health care program, appropriate to the facilities, environment and 

needs of the horses. 

WE ARE COMMITTED to providing an environment in which anyone aware of equine cruelty or neglect is willing to report it to the 

proper local, state or federal authorities.  Should an incident occur at an event it should be reported to judges, stewards, responsible 

authorities or the sanctioning organization. 

WE ARE COMMITTED to improving the health and welfare of horses through scientific research, collaboration, advocacy and the 

development of appropriate rules.  The industry should continue to support and work with the many individuals, universities, 

veterinarians and foundations doing and funding equine health and welfare research in order to reduce injuries and improve health. 

WE ARE COMMITTED to horse owners and caretakers ensuring horses in their care are current on vaccinations and following best 

practices to minimize infection and disease.     When a disease outbreak occurs horse owners and events must act quickly and 

responsibly, monitor the horses, report the outbreak to, and cooperate with, veterinarians, authorities, facility management and all 

stakeholders to bring a rapid resolution to the outbreak. 

WE ARE COMMITTED to ensuring that our horses will have an opportunity to transition to additional careers, uses or activities as the 

need arises.  When necessary, owners and veterinarians may have to consider end-of-life decisions.  The welfare, safety and dignity of 

the horse must continue to be the guiding principle in deciding how and when to provide a humane death.     

WE ARE COMMITTED to being transparent about our activities in order to ensure the public, the media, federal, state and local 

officials and the various segments of the horse community understand what we do, why we do it, and support it. 

Signed:  

              ________________________________________________________________________(Name and Title) 

For:       ________________________________________________________________________(Organization) 

http://www.mnhorsecouncil.org/docs/welfare-code-of-practice.doc

